Town of Haw River

Town Council Meeting

Monday, November 7, 2016
The Town Council of the Town of Haw River held its Town Council Meeting on Monday, November 7, 2016 in the Haw River Municipal Building at 7:00pm.

Council Members Present: Buddy Boggs, Lee Lovette, Jeff Fogleman, Kelly Allen, and Steve Lineberry
Council Members Absent: n/a
Also Present: Manager Jeff Earp, Clerk Melanie Eveker, Attorney Charlie Davis
Mayor Boggs called the meeting to order and gave the invocation at 7:00 pm.
Consent Agenda
7:00 pm
The Council considered approval of minutes from the October 3, 2016 regular meeting.
Councilmember Allen made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. Motion carried 5-0.
New Business
7:01 pm
The Town Council will review and consider the applications for appointment to the Planning and Zoning Board for a three year term. 
On November 5, 2016, Mrs. Sandra Masho’s term on the Haw River Planning and Zoning Board expired. Mrs. Masho has served the Town on the Planning and Zoning Board since January 2001 and has expressed interest in serving another term on the board representing the Town. Manager Earp informed the Council of two additional applicants for this position, Ms. Jeannette Amash and Mrs. Amanda Faucette. These two applicants have asked to be considered for any open positions on this board, but only if current members no longer have an interest in serving. 
Following discussion, Councilmember Allen made a motion to appoint Mrs. Sandra Masho to another three year term, representing the Township, on the Haw River Planning and Zoning Board.  Motion carried 5-0.

7:05 pm
The Town Council considered a request from a Town employee to allow participation in the Town’s Voluntary Shared Leave Program.
Manager Earp presented the Council with a request from an employee to participate in the Town’s shared leave program. This employee’s significant other was recently hospitalized and is very ill, causing the employee to exhaust leave time in an effort to care for the significant other. The employee and the significant other live together as man and wife but are not legally married. According to the Town’s shared leave program, an employee is only eligible to participate if an illness affects an employee, or an employee’s family member (spouse, parents, children, or other dependent living in the household). Council determined, by consensus, that the definition in the policy specifying “other dependent living in the household” already deems the employee eligible to participate in the Town’s Voluntary Shared Leave Program (as long as all other conditions per the policy have been met) and the Manager needs to apply their interpretation accordingly.
7:13 pm
The Town Council received an update regarding the draft extension plans regarding the Main Street Sidewalk Project. 
Manager Earp informed the Council that at the last Main Street Sidewalk progress meeting, Donnie Huffines (with NCDOT) stated that he had confirmed the extra funds from Senator Gunn in the amount of $75,000 for the sidewalk project. The Town Council accepted those funds from Senator Gunn and amended their municipal agreement with NCDOT to reflect the funding changes at their September 2, 2016 meeting. Engineers at AWCK, NCDOT, and town staff have been working to develop an acceptable plan and drawing to tie in the Town’s original project area to Lang Street. Issues such as cost, NC Railroad ROW, and NCDOT rules have been major limiting factors in the creation of this project. Staff and engineers have presented a draft plan to NCDOT for review and Manager Earp presented this draft to Council. At this point in time, the proposed project expansion is fully funded with the exception of unknown inspection costs. The Town is hoping to have NCDOT perform these inspections at no cost to the town. If NCDOT denies the Town’s request to do inspections, it will result in the Town paying for inspection services out of Powell Bill funds. The timeframe on the project is weather permitting, but the Town should receive approval on the draft plans from NCDOT in mid-November. 
7:20 pm

Manager’s Update

· Financial Update
· The recent recycling grant project has been completed and staff is working on closing out that grant.
· The salary study surveys have been completed and employee interviews will be held this week.
· The Town’s networking/technology project is nearing completion.
· The Town’s audit is delayed some this year due to the business of the auditing firm. All reports will be completed on time, but the presentation to Council will likely not be completed until January 2017.
· The Town’s overtime policy is being reviewed by staff and will be updated in accordance to the FSLA law changes that go into effect on 12/1/16.
· The Grapple truck financing will need to be completed in December. Council will be presented with financing options at the December meeting.
· The CWSRF slip lining project is moving along nicely. Cleaning and camera imaging of the lines has been completed and fewer breaks than expected were founds. This is very positive news as this will allow more funds to be used for actual slip lining of lines rather than for repair of breaks.
· Hurricane Matthew wreaked minimal havoc on the Town of Haw River. Manager Earp extended a huge thank you to public works, PD and FD for their exceptional service during this weather event.
· HRFD sent some firemen and a truck to Dare County to assist the Frisco Beach FD with rebuilding after Hurricane Matthew storm damage.
· The Alamance County World Trade Center Memorial will be on display at the Town of Haw River Town Hall from January 2, 2017 to February 1, 2017.
· HRPD recently held a Haw River Trail Run charity event to raise money for Alamance County Special Olympics. Participation was good and the event was a success raising over $2,000 for Special Olympics.
· HRPD is participating in “No Shave November” in an effort to raise money for ARMC Cancer Center who is in need of a vein finding machine. Donations in support of this will effort are being accepted at HRFD or by ARMC directly.
· The Town’s Pee Wee and Mites teams have both made the playoffs!

· The NCDOT storm drain repair project on Main Street near Hope Baptist Church should be completed by 11/10/16. However, no update on the project has been provided to the Town.

· Codification of ordinance changes has been completed and updated ordinances are available on the Town’s website. Manager Earp forewarned Council that new proposed ordinance changes will be coming to Council in December.
Announcements

· Councilmember Lovette thanked all the departments for their efforts during the Hurricane Matthew.
· Councilmember Allen thanked the Fire Chief for his recent assistance with the sprinkler at the new Haw River sign. She also thanked HRPD, HRFD, and the Sherriff’s office for their help with the Haw River Trail Run. 

· Council Member Lineberry expressed his desire to offer a letter of thanks for Rep Ross and Riddell for assistance in securing the additional sidewalk project funding from Senator Gunn’s office. 

· Councilmember Lovette expressed his support for a letter from the Town Council thanking Senator Gunn and Reps Ross and Riddell. 

· Councilmember Lineberry expressed thanks to the HRPD on Halloween Night for their presence and participation in the holiday along with the children of the Town. He also thanked Manager Earp for arranging the recent storm water street cleaning of Main Street. 

· Fire Chief Joseph and Police Chief Harrison will both be sending vehicles to participate in Graham’s Veteran’s Day parade. 

· Attorney Davis announced the upcoming departure of Attorney Gill Frazier. Mr. Frazier will be moving and therefore will no longer practice law in Alamance County. Mr. Davis announced that his firm has hired a new attorney, Mr. Ralph Hill, and stated that he will introduce Mr. Hill to Council as soon as possible.

Public Comment

· Jeanette Amash of 506 Rolling Road thanked the PD for their support of ARMC’s Cancer Center as that cause is very near and dear to her.

· Betty Hall of 213 Christ Street thanked Manager Earp for the recent road fix at the railroad overpass.
7:41 pm
Councilmember Fogleman made a motion to adjourn. Motion carried 5-0.

__________________________________
__________________________________

Buddy E. Boggs, Mayor

Melanie R. Eveker, Clerk




